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Good afternoon students and families of Aldergrove Community Secondary School, 

 

Mrs. Oswald, as many of you know, has been a vital part of ACSS and the Aldergrove 

community for a very, very long time.  Well, for as long as anyone can remember.  You 

might not know that Mrs. Oswald is considering retirement (well-earned) which makes us 

all happy for her but a little sad for our school.  Anyway, that is not really the point of this 

introductory message – the point is that today at ACSS, and in School District 35, many 

staff are “standing with Ethan Bear” the inspirational 23 year-old defenceman on the 

Edmonton Oilers.  (Thank you to Mr. Wejr – Principal at Shortreed Elementary and a 

proud member of the Aldergrove community as well, for the encouragement).  Ethan 

Bear is proudly from the Ochapawace First Nation in Saskatchewan and is a role model 

to so many Indigenous children and hockey players across Canada. As you may have 

already seen, he has also been the target of racism online. Please read an article from 

CBC here.  

 

Mrs. Oswald can be seen in the image below, standing with Ethan Bear AND wearing 

Ethan’s name written in Cree on the back of her jersey.  Thank you, Mrs. Oswald.  You 

are an inspiration to all of us at ACSS and your leadership by example is truly appreciat-

ed. 

 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 

Mrs. Oswald 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/edmonton/ethan-bear-racist-comments-1.6041400
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As we all know, and have been reminded daily, over the past 18 months, the health 

and wellbeing of all in the world is our collective priority.  In our local community, we 

also know that the effective education of not only our youth, but of us all, can help 

enhance our own health and wellbeing.  At ACSS, we have always prioritized the so-

cial and emotional needs of those in our community - we know that a culture of care 

and belonging is essential to an effective educational environment.  One of our ob-

jectives as a school recently has been to upgrade our physical and health education 

facilities.  We have repainted our gymnastics gym with incredible murals, and we are 

presently applying the finishing touches to our in-school fitness centre and weight 

room murals.  As you can see in the photos below, the images are designed to inspire 

and motivate our students to be well both physically and emotionally. 

 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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This past week saw our students in senior grades (Grade 11 & 12) switch their in-school 

participation in classes.  Senior students will attend afternoon classes full-time for the 

final five weeks of Quarter 4.  We also held Parent-Teacher Interviews on Wednesday 

afternoon – thank you to all who attended. 

 

Next week will be the first week of June, as you know, which means of course that 

there is but one month left in the school year!  On Monday, May 31st, our PAC will 

meet and hold the annual general meeting.  This is a VERY IMPORTANT meeting 

where our new executive will be decided.  As it stands right now, there are vacancies 

on the PAC executive that need to be filled – President, Secretary, Treasurer etc.  

Please consider volunteering in one of these roles as our school certainly needs you!  

Thank you.  And thank you for reading this week’s edition of our school newsletter. 

 

Key Upcoming Dates: 

 

Monday, May 31 – PAC Meeting (7:00 PM) 

June 14 – 16:  Provincial Literacy and Numeracy Assessment Week 

Monday, June 21:  National Indigenous Peoples Day 

Tuesday, June 22:  Career Life Connections Capstone Presentations 

Wednesday, June 23:  ACSS Grad 2021 Ceremony 

Friday, June 25:  Final Day Of Classes In Quarter 4 

Tuesday, June 29:  Final Report Cards Issued 

 

 

Mr. M. Palichuk 

Principal 

Aldergrove Community Secondary School 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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Grad Fees have now been added to School Cash Online. Just a gentle reminder that 

these fees and all other outstanding REQUIRED fees need to be paid in order for your 

child to collect their Grad Gown. Yearbooks and Final report cards will also be held un-

til all outstanding fees are paid. If you have any questions or need to make alternate 

arrangements please contact Ms. Bezanson in the office. 

ACSS Totems Face Masks For Sale 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Monday May 31st - PAC Meeting 

June 14-16 - Provincial Literacy & Numeracy Assessments  

Monday June 21st - National Indigenous Peoples Day 

Wednesday June 23rd - ACSS Grad 2021 Ceremony 

Friday June 25th - Last Day of Quarter 4 

Tuesday June 29th - Quarter 4 Report Cards Issued 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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PHE Students 

Don’t forget you can purchase PHE Strip on your school cash online  

account! Shirts and Shorts are $10 each or both for $20. They are great quality 

and a great way to represent your school! If you have any questions please 

email Ms. Bezanson at mbezanson@sd35.bc.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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GRAD GOSSIP 

GRAD CEREMONY  

 Today, Mr. Palichuk sent out an email to all 

families with information surrounding grad 

ceremonies. Please be sure to check your 

email. We will be sending more information 

out in the coming days about how the cer-

emonies will be organized and filmed  GRAD OF THE YEAR  

This is your final chance to vote for Grad of 

the Year. Voting closes on Sunday at 9pm 

(for real!) so be sure to cast your ballots for 

Grad of the Year 2021  

(grade 12s are eligible to vote once):  

GRAD OF THE YEAR - The final choice (office.com)  

GRAD STAGE CROSSING WRITE UPS  

 To date, Ms. Caines has received 108 stage crossing write ups out of 155 potential graduates. 

These were due on Friday May 21st. If you have not submitted a stage crossing write up, they are 

now overdue and you are at risk of having Mr. Mathai write an entirely embarrassing (or boring) 

stage crossing on your behalf. If you have not submitted the write up, please make sure you 

complete it here: Grad Stage Crossing Write-ups (2021 Edition) (office.com)  

GRAD FEES  

Grad fees have been applied to all grad accounts and this year are set at $50. These fees cover 

a portion of the regalia (gown, hat, stole, tassel), the composite, certificates, diploma folders, 

videographers, and other related grad expenses. All fees, including Youth Train in Trades fees for 

the 2020-2021 school year, athletics fees, annual student fees, lost or damaged textbook fees 

must be paid before students can receive their graduation regalia (and yearbooks at the end of 

the year.) If fees are a problem for you or your family, please contact an administrator at the of-

fice.  

GRAD GOWN PICKUP  

 Grad gowns will be handed out from various locations around the school on Friday June 11th. 

This will give graduates a chance to hang up their gowns (they may need some ironing) and 

take photos prior to the graduation ceremony. We will have more information about grad gown 

handout in next week’s newsletter.  

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=rvqr_Ar4dE-2p7oVwqS7JA1OdbDoGsJBgjDmAxD-bGBUMlFCVjcwU0ZRTzMzRUVEWkVTWkZBOVFNWS4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=rvqr_Ar4dE-2p7oVwqS7JA1OdbDoGsJBgjDmAxD-bGBUQU4yNkNMRFk4M0YxVzFRTDQxSTdPRk9TMy4u
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Transportation Registration  

 
A friendly reminder from the District, Friday June 18th is the last day for transportation 

registration under our regular phase. If you have not registered your child, please do so 

as soon as possible. For information on how to register read more on our District 

webpage here.  

Census 2021 

 

You may or may not know that the 2021 Census is underway. It has been a challenging 

year for families, and the census might seem like another thing on everyone’s busy to-

do list. The District is assisting our Stats Canada partner in communicating this infor-

mation and encouraging families to complete their census. Census data helps govern-

ments at all levels plan for schools, transportation, community centres, libraries and rec-

reational activities. Data from the 2021 Census will be even more crucial, because it will 

help to evaluate the impact of the pandemic and to better plan for the future. You 

can quickly and easily complete your census questionnaire at www.census.gc.ca using 

the access code you received in the mail. If you need assistance or would like to have 

a paper (or alternate format) questionnaire, please call the Census Help Line at 1-855-

340-2021. Thank you for doing your part to help plan for a better future for all Canadi-

ans. 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/schools/transportation/transportation-registration/
http://www.census.gc.ca
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Provincial Numeracy and Literacy Assessments in June 

 

Who is registered to write one or both of these assessments? 

 

Students who are currently taking an English 10 or a Math 10 course in Quarter 4, and  

Any Gr. 11/12 students who receive a personal "Teams" invite from Ms. Clapton (Vice-

Principal). Parents of these Gr. 11/12 students will also receive a message via School 

Messenger. 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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Carpentry Projects for Sale 

 
Our Carpentry Program students have been busy creating some wonderful items that 

they are now selling. Please see below for items, it is a great opportunity to support 

some budding carpentry students. If you are wanting to purchase you may contact 

Andy Gaumont  at AGaumont@sd35.bc.ca 

 

 
ITEM #1:    Sawhorses 

Sold in pairs only, for $50 a pair. 

Super heavy duty, strong and stable. Made with 2x4's and 2x6's. 

    
 

 
 

ITEM #3:    Dog houses  

Approx. dimensions: 4' wide x 5' long x 3'-6" tall 

Cost is $150 each    

 

 

 

 

 

 

ITEM #2:    Wishing wells 

Approx. dimensions: 30" wide x 60" height. 

These wishing wells are built to last using all pressure treated wood 

in the base along with fiber-cement siding. False bottoms are in-

stalled to hold potted plants in the base. 

Cost is $175 each    

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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Please see below for an important message from our PAC 
 

Dear ACSS Parents, 

 

Our next Annual General Meeting of the ACSS PAC will be on Monday, May 31st at 7pm online 

via Zoom.  ALL parents/guardians with students attending Aldergrove Community Secondary 

School are members of the Parent Advisory Council and are encouraged to attend this meet-

ing. 

 

ELECTIONS for next year's PAC Executive will be at this meeting!  To date there have been NO 

nominations received for ANY of the board positions; President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treas-

urer, DPAC Rep.  Without at least three parents volunteering to be on the executive board, there 

can be no PAC and therefore ACSS won't be eligible for Gaming Grants (approx. $12,000/yr) 

and any gaming funds we have would have to be returned to the Province (approx. $25,000)!!! 

 

So please, if you can spare some time, it's only a couple of hours each month, put your name 

forward to help the students of ACSS.  Nominations can be emailed to 

acss.totems.pac@gmail.com and/or nominations can be made during the meeting on Monday 

night. 

 

Topic: ACSS PAC Annual General Meeting 

Time: May 31, 2021 07:00 PM Vancouver 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/69830785511?pwd=OHl4djRUa3J6RVN1MHZNcmFFMU1JZz09 

 

Meeting ID: 698 3078 5511 

Passcode: ^.Qjr95c 

 

Upon entering the meeting waiting room, please be sure the name showing on your screen 

is your own name, followed by the grade of your student at ACSS.  eg:  John Smith, gr. 9 parent. 

 

The agenda for the meeting is attached, along with the draft meeting minutes from our April 

meeting. Please don't hesitate to email the executive if you have any questions before the 

meeting. acss.totems.pac@gmail.com 

 

We don't anticipate the meeting to be longer than 1 hour. 

Hope to see you at the meeting! 

ACSS PAC Executive 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
mailto:acss.totems.pac@gmail.com
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fca01web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F69830785511%3Fpwd%3DOHl4djRUa3J6RVN1MHZNcmFFMU1JZz09&data=04%7C01%7CMBezanson%40sd35.bc.ca%7C1eef8b611d8f469d949008d92133f711%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C
mailto:acss.totems.pac@gmail.com
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Summer Session Registration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                     

 

 

 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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Breakfast Club 

Grab and Go Breakfast Club 8:20-9:00 daily. Thank you to all of our partners, 

staff and students for their continued support. A huge thank you to Langley 

Sources for their weekly baked goods, breads, cheese and extras. Langley 

School Foundation also supports with yogurt, apple sauce and eggs. Also a 

thank you to the Township of Langley Firefighters Charitable Society for a supply 

of granola bars. Sincerely yours; The Breakfast Club Team.  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information About School Status During Inclement Weather 

Snow closures and power outages are an annual occurrence in Langley School 

District. So, where do you go to get information about the status of schools dur-

ing periods of inclement weather? If you are able to access the internet via com-

puter or smartphone, current information about Langley schools can be ac-

cessed on all school websites or www.sd35.bc.ca. Updates are also posted to 

Twitter @LangleySchools and Facebook at www.facebook.com/

langleyschooldistrict. If you don't have internet connectivity but your phone is 

working, call a relative or friend in an area that has not been affected by the 

storm and ask them to check the district website for you. Local radio stations are 

also informed of school status in Langley. Tune in to CKWX 1130AM, CKNW 

980AM, Country Radio 107.1FM, Pulse 107.7 or CBC 690AM or 88.1FM for updates. 

Please note that Langley District schools are all considered 'open' until a decision 

to close is required. Decisions on school closures are usually made by 6:30am. As 

always, it is a parent's decision whether to send their child to school based on 

safety and individual circumstances. If you feel it is unsafe for you or your child to 

travel to or attend an open school for any reason, please keep your child home 

and report an absence to the school. 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
http://www.sd35.bc.ca
http://www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict
http://www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict
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Please See Below for a message regarding COVID cases from our Principal 

Hello everyone, 

  
As you are aware, our school has received a number of notifications from Fraser Health due to COVID 
cases in our community. We understand that when multiple cases are reported, people in our community 
may wonder about the possible connection between cases.  Through our work with Fraser Health, we 
assist in tracing the contacts in each case and do our best to determine whether or not the case is isolat-
ed or connected to previous cases in the school or community.  Although we have received an influx of 
notifications recently, the data given to us by Fraser Health does not show widespread connectedness 

between cases. 

 
Given the number of cases in our community, though, we are connecting further with Fraser Health to 
see if there is anything else we as a school can be doing to help reduce infections, either in the school 

or the community. 

 
At the school we continue to maintain protocols of mask-wearing, physical distancing, handwashing and 
sanitizing. Our custodians have been doing an outstanding job cleaning all areas in the school, including 
the diligent cleaning, disinfecting and misting of all frequently touched surfaces.  While we continue to 
regularly remind students and staff to follow our school health protocols, we will be increasing our 
schoolwide announcements emphasizing the need for all of us to be wary of COVID transmission both in 

the school and in the community. 

 

Understandably, this has been a challenging year for all of us in schools.  We would like you to know 
that we truly appreciate all of your support and understanding.  We believe and know that together we 

can overcome these challenges.   

 
Thank you, and please do remind your children to follow safe protocols of masking, physical distancing 

and hand-cleaning wherever they are.  

Stay safe, 

Mr. M. Palichuk 

Principal 

Aldergrove Community Secondary School & Advance 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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New Daily Health Check Form – Digital and Print Version 

 

Thank you for continuing to conduct a daily health check with your child. It is an 
important measure to help keep our school community healthy and safe. To 
better assist families, the Ministry of Education has developed an online K to 12 
Health Check which can be found here: https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/
healthcheck 
  

A mobile phone app version can also be downloaded, called K to 12 Health 
Checker. 
  

Print versions are available in multiple languages on our District website here. 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck
https://www.k12dailycheck.gov.bc.ca/healthcheck
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/ministry-updates-on-novel-coronavirus-covid-19/back-to-school-2020/
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Enhanced Safety Measures for K-12 Schools 

The District appreciates all the hard work from students, staff, and families in helping keep 
our community safe. We continue to work closely with the Ministry of Education and Provin-
cial Health Office. This week the province announced changes to COVID-19 health and safety 
guidelines for schools. Mask requirements for middle and secondary school students and K-12 
staff have been amended. Guidelines have also been strengthened for physical education and 
music classes. 

  

It is important to note, our schools will need some time to implement these new changes; all 
changes will be in effect as of February 26, 2021. Your continued patience and support are ap-
preciated. If you have any questions, please contact the school. 

  

Please read below and full details found in the province’s news release located on the District 
website here.  

  

Changes to Mask Wearing 

All middle and secondary students and K-12 staff will now be required to wear non-medical 
masks in all indoor areas, including when they are with their learning groups. The only excep-
tions are when: 

•    sitting or standing at their seat or workstation in a classroom; 

•    there is a barrier in place; or 

•    they are eating or drinking. 

  

For elementary students, wearing masks indoors remain a personal choice. 

  

It is important to note, as advised by the province, these changes above do not apply to grade 
6 and 7 students attending an elementary school.  

  

Changes to Physical Education and Music Classes 

High-intensity physical activities are to be held outside as much as possible. Shared equipment 
or items, such as weight machines, treadmills or musical instruments, can be used only if they 
are cleaned between use, according to strict school sanitization guidelines. Students using 
equipment or playing instruments should also be spaced at least two metres apart and masks 
are to be used when singing. 

  

 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/02/2021EDUC0011-000201-February-4.pdf
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Volunteer Opportunity 

 

The Surrey Poverty Reduction Coalition is seeking adult volunteer mentors to connect 

with youth who have transitioned out of government care between the ages of 19-24 

through an online platform; providing a space for youth to ask questions about life skills 

and hear from a variety of unpaid adults in the community. These questions might be 

anything from "how do I cook a whole chicken", to "how do I do my taxes."  

 

 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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SD35 Hiring Fair 
 

Hiring Fair – June 2—Grade 11, 12 students and recent grads are invited to attend an online 
hiring fair that will highlight available jobs from local employers. Details will be announced soon, 
but mark your calendar and plan to attend. For more information, please contact Mrs. Smith. 
 
 

http://www.acsstotems.ca
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The District Career Ed Department in conjunction with WorkBC is hosting a Hiring Fair on June 2nd 

from 12-3pm for Grade 11, 12 students and recent graduates! There will be tuition-free training 

programs and employers who are actively hiring students in attendance. 

 

Training program representatives attending:  

Youth Employment Programs YMCA Bootcamp, Intercultural Mindset for Youngpreneurs, SEED 

Youth, Employment Now, Trade Builders Training for Youth, Inclusion Langley, Diverse Abilities, 

Skills to Success, Barista’s Training Program (Starbucks), & Careers in the Film Industry.  

 

Business representatives attending (with some to still be announced): 

Amazon (warehouse associates) Salvation Army, Employment Specialist (looking for construc-

tion labourers) Vancouver Zoo, FT Synthetics, Stuyver’s Bread, Fedex, Cloverdale Cold Storage, 

London Drugs (looking for tech specialists, photo lab specialists, or post office associates)  

 

Please note: this is a private event for SD35 Students and they will need to register with at this 

link: https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/sd35-student-career-hiring-event-tickets-153041961627  

http://www.acsstotems.ca
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/sd35-student-career-hiring-event-tickets-153041961627
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May 28, 2021 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Students and Staff: 
 

Re:    Information Bulletin 
 

As we move into the final stretch of the school year, the District is sharing some important news 

with the community regarding COVID-19 and learning. As you may have heard, the province 

announced a four-step BC Restart Plan, which can be found here. It is important to know the lifting 

of restrictions for businesses and services do not impact our schools. Our K-12 education COVID-

19 guidelines will remain in place until the end of June. We will inform the community of any 

changes. 

 

To date, our District has had 299 COVID-19 notifications in 42 of our schools since September. We 

are seeing a decline in school exposure notifications which is positive. With cases still occurring in 

our schools, we must continue to follow all health and safety protocols such as the daily health 

check, physical distancing and proper handwashing. The District welcomes the province’s vaccine 

roll-out for youth ages 12 -17. For registration information, visit the webpage here.  

 

As the District plans for the next school year, we are waiting to hear from the Ministry of Education 

on what we can expect for September. Based on the province’s BC Restart Plan, if all goes well and 

COVID-19 cases are reduced and restrictions removed, we could see a return to a sense of 

normalcy for the fall. Our hope is to provide further updates at the end of June. 

 

Graduation Celebrations 

The District recognizes students, staff and families are eager to have a memorable send off for our 

graduating students. We have received guidance from Fraser Health Authority on graduation  

celebrations. Based on these guidelines, all secondary schools, with help from staff, will be 

conducting a ceremony for each individual student and a maximum of four (4) guests. Our schools 

will not be running events with large gatherings and spectators. Schools will be sharing specific 

details with families in the coming days. We know these limitations are disappointing, but we are 

confident our staff will do everything they can to make it meaningful for our grads. 

 

Summer Session 

Summer Session will be going ahead but will look different than previous years. To view learning 

opportunities available for Langley students and information on registration, visit the webpage 

here. 

 

Budget Open House 

The Langley School District is inviting the public to take part in its Virtual Budget Open House. This 

is an opportunity for the School District to update the public on the District’s progress with the 

budget and to provide an outlet for questions or concerns regarding the 2021-2022 operating 

budget. We encourage our community to engage. It runs until May 31. For info, visit the webpage 

here. 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/info/restart
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/covid-19/vaccine/youth
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/schools/summer-session/
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/virtual-budget-open-house-2021-2022/
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Langley School District Foundation 

The Langley School District Foundation announced this week long-time Executive Director Susan 

Cairns is retiring at the end of the school year. Ms. Cairns has worked tirelessly to raise funds and 

help make learning unforgettable for every student. We are so proud of all her accomplishments 

and are grateful to the legacy she leaves behind. 

 

The Foundation has announced that Ms. Alicia Rempel will be the new Executive Director, 

beginning June 1. Ms. Rempel has worked as a community development consultant for local 

organizations including the Langley Children’s Committee and Langley Literacy Network. The 

District is excited to work with her. Please join us in welcoming her to the Foundation. 

 

This year has had many ups and downs and has taken a toll on all of us. Our hope is that we are 

starting to turn the corner. We appreciate your support and continued efforts in helping keep our 

students, staff, and community safe. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gord Stewart 

Superintendent of Schools 

 


